PAGE. 002



KAGOSHIMA UNIVERSITY

DEPARTMENT OF OTOLARYNGOLOGY FACULTY OF MEDICINE

1208-1 Usuki-cho, Kagoshima, 890, Japan TEL(0992)64-2211 EXT(2189) FAX(0992)64-8296

August 14, 1990.

Ms. Geneva B. Barnes
Astronaut Appearances
International Relations Division
NASA Headquarters
Washington DC 20546
U.S.A.

Dear Ms. Barnes:

Thank you very much for your fax transmission of August 8. I was glad to receive it. I am all in favor of Mrs. Thornton's visit to Kagoshima.

I would appreciate it very much if you would inform me their arrival time and date in Kagoshima.

We welcome Dr. and Mrs. Thornton to Kagoshima and look forward to seeing them here on October.

With best regards,

Sincerely yours,

Masaru Ohyama, M.D.

President

The 42nd Annual Meeting

of Japan Society

of Bronchoesophagology

MO/tk